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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)

TUESDAY 6th DECEMBER 2005

HEADED ITEM No. 4
Disposal of Site at Gaelscoil Chnoc Liamhna

 

REPORT: 

The Department of Education and Science applied to the Council to purchase a site for the construction of a permanent school building for Gaelscoil Chnoc Liamhna, a portion of which the school has been in occupation of for a number of years. Terms were issued to the Department of Education and Science some time ago in relation to both the disposal of the site for the permanent school and also for a temporary letting of the portion of the site which has been occupied by the school for the past three years, pending both parties being in a position to complete the transaction for the overall site. The Department has not confirmed their acceptance of the terms issued in either case and accordingly no formal agreement exists for the current occupation of the site by the School.   

 

The main difficulty in progressing the disposal lies with a portion of the now disused Old Knocklyon Road  which traverses the site. Following extinguishment of the public right of way over a road, the normal position is that title to the land containing the road, reverts to the original owner. A small section of this road comprises unregistered land and the Council is endeavouring to identify the owners with a view to acquiring title to same. The road in question is likely to have been in place as a public road for over a hundred years which creates difficulties in tracing the original title.  The Council acquired the adjoining lands in 1980 and the title documentation submitted by the former owners at the time has been forwarded to a Solicitor, who has been engaged to advise the Council in relation to the registration of title, to ascertain if these parties held an interest in the site of the public road. The Solicitor is also arranging to meet with an official in the Land Registry  with a view to establishing what documentation would be required by it, in order to register the lands to the Council.  It is not possible at this stage to indicate a timescale for the resolution of this matter and as can be appreciated, until such time as the Council is registered to all of the land, the disposal cannot be advanced. 

 However, a temporary letting could be put in place in relation to the part of the site currently required by the school, to regularise the legal position, if the Department agrees terms with the Council. 

 

 

 

 

 

